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Thursday 25th November 2021
Dear Year 6 Parents and Carers of pupils due to attend Arthog,

I am devastated to be writing this letter to you all, it is one of the most disappointing things I have had to do as Head teacher.  

Unfortunately I need to advise you that the Telford and Wrekin Health Protection Hub have communicated that we are not able to visit Arthog next week.

Unfortunately, as many of you will be aware, we had an outbreak in 6J earlier in the week and as the week has progressed more children have continued to test positive.  The risk of transmission on a residential visit is therefore deemed too great and we are not permitted to go.  This is also referenced in the Department for Education Outbreak Management Guidance that schools are required to follow.

I know just how disappointing this will be to staff and children: after such a challenging couple of years everyone was so excited for our first residential visit.  We know how much it benefits the children to go away from home with their peers and to take part in new and challenging activities.  The team at NJS are very committed to these opportunities and are so sorry we cannot fulfil this opportunity at this time.

We do have a plan that may enable the children to visit Arthog later in the year: we need a few days to communicate with Arthog and put definite plans in place for this.  We will communicate with you as soon as we are able.  

Should it be that we cannot take the Year 6 group or that you do not want your child to go at a later date I would like to reassure you that you will be entitled to full reimbursement for the amount you have paid for the visit.

The Year 6 teachers are working together to plan for the week in school next week: they are looking to do some ‘different’ activities with the children; with an emphasis on the outdoors and team work.  They will communicate more detail with you.

I apologise again for the disappointment: it is a situation that unfortunately could not have been avoided.  It is typical that we have had many weeks of very few cases and the week before we want to go away cases escalate.  

Please support each other and the school staff with this news.  Please understand that we will be working hard behind the scenes to do what we can to provide the opportunity at a later date.
I will be in touch soon.

Take care 

Nicola Moody

Head teacher


